
WE’RE GLAD YOU ARE HERE!! 

Attendance last Sunday ~250 

 

Tonight, there is a members’ meeting following singing evening. All 

members are encouraged to attend.  

 

The ladies’ prayer group resumes Wednesday, from 8 to 9:15 am, and will 

continue until July 25. Do you feel God is calling you to a stronger prayer 

life? Come and grow with us! All ladies, all ages, are welcome. 

 

June calendars and publications are available in the literature racks 

located across from the restrooms.  

 

MYF will celebrate their leaving seniors, June 10, 6 p.m., at Del and 

Anita Mast's house. Hot dogs and dessert will be provided. Youth should 

bring sides and gifts for each of the 5 graduating senior baskets.  

 

VBS ~Volunteers are needed for another exciting year of VBS! Mark 

your calendars for July 16-19, Monday-Thursday, 5:30-8:00 pm, for kids 

who have completed Pre-K through 6th grade. We will have a meal each 

night. If you are willing to teach, help with recreation or anything else, 

please let one of the committee know. Thanks! Dana, Sarah & Tasha  

 

Thanks to the Propps family for letting us gather rocks from their farm for 

the landscaping project at church. Looking forward to cooler weather in 

the fall to finish. 

 

MCC is now taking applications for canner operators!  The two-year term 

starts July 16, 2018.  For more information, visit mcc.org/canning OR 

MCC at (717) 859-1151. 

 

Jr High and Elementary Bible Memory Camp starts tomorrow and goes 

until the 7th.  Campers please meet at the church to leave at 6:00 am.  
Attending camp this year are:  

Anna Friesen    Mara Howard                    

Francesca Schrock      Juliann Clark                       

Kinsley Klaasen     Yahir Zatarain                    

Kiersten Warner     Caleb Warner                    

Jacob Detweiler     Kirsten Collis                       

Zachary Martin    Kellen Propps                    

Hudson Warner     Karsyn Klaassen 

Baylor Slagell        Piper Jackson      

Lionel Shantz    Ethan Hushbeck 

Edwin Detweiler will be helping with activities. Christa Pennington and 

Tonia Martin are in the kitchen. Bryce Slagell and Erika Stutzman will be 

counselors. 

 

 

 

    

Trustee Building Project Update 

The trustees anticipate in these activities in the coming months.  If you 

have questions or concerns, please contact one of the trustees. 
 

June 

• Start working on plans for the South side of the fellowship hall 

• The trustees will facilitate a process for members to purchase items of 

value from the old building. Items to be removed should not 

compromise the structural integrity of the building. If an individual or 

group wishes to move the 1925 building to a different location, a plan 

of such needs to be proposed to the trustees by July 1, with the 

moving process completed by October 1, 2018. 

July 

Freeman Schrock will coordinate the demolition of the 1972 building and 

the 1925 building if not claimed and removed 

August 

• Complete SW entry to the fellowship hall 

• Put in the playground and cover any remaining dirt with grass 

• Complete additional parking lot work 

 

Michael and Christye Steigman are new grandparents. Shane & Cassandra 

Steigman had a son, Ezra Juan Carlos, born May 30. He weighed  

lb., 13 oz and was 20" long. Congratulations to all the family.  

 

I want you to know how much I appreciated participating in the 

dedication service of the new sanctuary. Such joy! Thank you!  And for 

the undeserved gift - thank you!  It was a wonderful day of past dreams 

being realized and new dreams begun. Above all Pleasant View has 

devoted its wonderful new facility to the service of the living God. May it 

always be so. Darwin 

 

Komments from Kathy: What a day we had Sunday. The services were 

wonderful and beautifully planned. Acquaintances were renewed. The 

interviews were wonderful. Melissa Detweiler, thanks so much for 

gathering so many pictures from the past and making the video. What a 

history lesson we had!!! Sawatzky’s made us a delicious meal (So glad we 

didn’t have to cook!!) Thanks to each of you who made the day run 

smoothly. Every Sunday school class jumped in to help wherever 

assigned and assisted when needed. God has truly blessed our 

congregation in many ways.  MYF, it was such a thrill to me, to see each 

of you helping. I can’t even begin to thank everyone who put time and 

effort into the day, but to each of you who did, THANKS SO MUCH! 

God’s faithfulness was truly evident throughout the day. Great is Thy 

Faithfulness!! 

 

 

 

 

Contact Information 

Pastor Jeff 580-816-0459                             pvmc.jeff@gmail.com 

Pastor Gabriel 405-570-0957                       pvmc.gabriel@gmail.com 

Office 405-663-2301                                    pvmc.office@gmail.com  

                Check us out on the web at www.pvmcok.org   

 

*download the ‘easyTithe’ app for online giving 

 

Elders: Kent Switzer, Kevin Martin, Bill Jackson, Tony Peachy,  

   Edwin Detweiler    

Christian Ed: Tonia Martin, Christa Pennington, Nikki Slagell 

Trustees: Matt Jackson, Kevin Propps, Freeman Schrock 

SALT: Carolene Jackson, Ellen Shantz, Dori Slagell 

Sunday Evening Planning Committee: Freeman/Margaret Schrock,  

  Dori Slagell, Susan Shantz, Krisha Shantz, Kyle/Nikki Slagell,  

  Echo Shantz, Pastor Jeff 

Mission’s Committee: Hank Eichelberger, Daryl Mast, Del Mast,        

   Bill & Carolene Jackson, Pastor Jeff, Tonia Martin, Pastor Gabriel,  

   Keith Miller 

Care Givers: Keith Miller, Anita Mast, David Miller, Kathy Thomas 

Youth Deacons: Erika Stutzman, Dakota Miller, Erin Slagell 

Audio/Visual: Jason Swihart, Stenson Miller, Michael Slagell 

Constitution/Job description Review team: Kent Switzer, Brenda  

     Stutzman, Bruce Peoples, Dennis Slagell, Nikki Slagell, Pastor Jeff 

 

 

 

 

Class Room # Contact  

2 and 3 year olds nursery 
Becky Peachy /Susana 

Friesen/Phyllis Stutzman 

Pre-K to 1st 102 Missy Propps/Karen Smith 

2nd - 6th grades 207 Ben and Tasha Warner 

7 -12 grades 

MYF/JYF 
204 Erika Stutzman 

Come & See North Hall Blair Cilliers/Hank Eichelberger 

New Beginnings North Overflow Matt Jackson/Kyle Slagell 

Fellowship  North Hall Bob/Becky Yoder 

New Vision North Hall Diane Peoples 

Fathers Class South Hall Virgil Slagell 

Mature Ladies  South Hall Meribeth Slagell 

Kingdom Seekers North Hall Edwin Detweiler 

Sanctuary South Hall Roberta Slagle/Mim Mast 

Young Vision  

(Jordan & Friends) 
North Hall J Paul Yoder 

http://mcc.org/canning
mailto:pvmc.office@gmail.com
http://www.pvmcok.org/


Pastor Jeff will be on sabbatical until July 10.  

 

Today 

Librarian: Becky Yoder 

Nursery: Brooke and Glenda Miller ~Helper Anna Friesen 

Arapaho Jail: Keith Miller 

       Host families: Matt/Karen Smith; Krisha Shantz 

            

This Week… June 4-9 

       Mon 6:00 am Men’s prayer in the conference room  

       Mon-Thurs Elementary and Jr High Bible Memory Camp 

       Wed 8:00 to 9:15 am ~Ladies Prayer in the conference room 

       Thurs “Chains to Change” Arapaho jail ~Carolene Jackson  

       Sat 8:00 pm Volleyball 

 

Next Sunday… June 10 

Nursery: Matthew/Chelsea Villines Helper ~Abby Selzer  

Librarian: Becky Yoder 

       Host families: Michael/Christye Steigman; MariAn Nyce 

       6:00 pm ~MYF celebrating graduating seniors at Del and Anita’s 

        

Upcoming Sunday Evenings 

June ~Moderator ~Kyle Slagell 

  10 No service  

  17 2Harts Surrendered/Refreshments 

  24 No service  

July ~Moderator ~Freeman Schrock 

1 Singing Evening ~ Tim & Kinzie Haley, David & Martha Miller, 

       Tony & Becky Peachy, Kyle & Nikki Slagell, Luke Bailey, 

       John & Sara Slagell 

  8 No service  

15  

22 No service  

29 Church family fun night  

 

Upcoming Events 2018       

      June 24 Church in the Canyon 

      July 16-19 Vacation Bible School 

      July 22 Maple Lawn Manor service 

      Aug 5 Members meeting 

      Aug 12 Communion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               

 

Pleasant View Mennonite Church 
June 3, 2018 

Worship Leader: Kent Switzer   Song Leader: Dennis Slagell 

Scripture readers: Tony and Becky Peachy 
 

GATHERING 

   “Children of the Heavenly Father” MH #335   

   Call to Worship 
 

SINGING THE WORD  

        “Wake the Song of Jubilee” MH #199 

  “My God, I Thank Thee” MH #267 

         “We Plow the Fields and Scatter” MH #521 

 

HEARING AND PRAYING THE WORD 

   Scripture: Genesis 3:1; Jeremiah 29:4-7 

   Congregational Prayer: Justin Yoder 

   Children’s story: Christa Pennington 

   Sermon Text: Matthew 5:43-48 

   Message: “Did Jesus Really Say That: Love Your Enemies”  

                                                                            Pastor Gabriel 
 

RESPONSE TO THE WORD 

   Offering/Offertory: Faith Slagell  

 *Please sign attendance record and pass it on............. 

   Announcements 
 

SENDING 

   Benediction 

     “Blest Be the Tie That Binds”  
 

*    *    *    * 

Singing Evening………………………………………………………………....6:00 pm 

Persons responsible for specials are 

Stephen & Dori Slagell, Bob & Phyllis Stutzman, 

Freeman & Margaret Schrock, Dennis & Candace Slagell, 

Wes Hartman, Clifford Zook 

Members meeting following the service. 

 
Sharing Christ through our lives,  

in our communities, and to the world. 


